DRAFT – 10/28/04
           FINAL –  

REGULAR SCHOOL BOARD MINUTES

October 21, 2004
Introduction
1.  The regular meeting of the Gadsden School Board convened in open 

      session at 5:00 p.m. with President Fred Garza presiding.  This meeting was 
      held in the Gadsden Administrative Complex Board Room located on 4950 

      McNutt Road/100 Laura Court in Sunland Park, New Mexico.  
Roll Call
      Board Members present were Mr. Fred Garza, Ms. Maria E. Saenz, Ms. Luz 

      E. Vargas, Dr. David J. Garcia and Mr. Daniel L. Rollings.   
Pledge & 
2.  The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Dr. Garcia read the mission state-
Mission 
     ment.  
Statement       
        
3.  Programs, Reports, and Correspondence


      A.   Superintendent’s Report

(1) Take Ten for Your School—Desert View Elem. & Berino Elem.—
      Ms. Yturralde, Principal of Desert View, pointed some of things she 

      is doing to increase attendance.  Her attendance for the first 9 weeks 

      was 96.5%.   She highlighted several activities that are going on at 

      Desert View Elem.  Ms. Lopez, Desert View PTO President, spoke 

      about the activities of the PTO.  

       Mr. Cardona, Principal of Berino Elem., introduced his administra-

       tive intern Ms. Brenda Ballard.  Ms. Ballard highlighted the level of 
       teaching at Berino Elem. and the high expectations of students by 
       teachers.  Ms. Ballard had four students talk about programs they are 
       in.  
(2)  Gifted Focused Monitoring—Ms. Debra Zamora gave a brief over-
       view of focus monitoring.  She said that last year the State Dept. of 
       Education cited Gadsden Schools for under identification of gifted 

       students. She spoke about the Discover Assessment which is a non-

       traditional way to assess for giftedness. She said that their goal is to 

       assess every second grader across the district from this past August 

       to May 2005 using the Discover Assessment Model. 
(3)  Supt. Haugen said that a letter was received from Dr. Wolfe, 
       Director of Special Education Student Teaching Program at NMSU.  
       He said that this summer there were three Gadsden staff members 
       who participated in their NMSU teacher training program for NMSU 
       student teachers.  This is a letter of appreciation from the NMSU 
       people for the outstanding work these Gadsden staff members did in 
       preparing student teachers.    Supt. Haugen gave the Board a three 
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      page printout of the New Mexico Dropout Rates for 2002-2003.  This 
      shows that Gadsden Middle had a dropout rate of  0.1 and the state 
      average was 1.0.  This report is for middle schools.  The rate at the 
      high schools was 4.4 and the state average is 4.5.  Supt. Haugen said 
      that these numbers will continue to drop because of the collaboration 
      between the high schools and Desert Pride Academy.  Supt. Haugen 
      said he received a letter from Tom Lewis from the State Dept. who 
      takes care of all the accountability.  Mr. Lewis praised Gadsden for 
      the outstanding job done in reporting 40-day report data.  Supt. 
      Haugen said he received a letter from Boone Transportation 
      explaining their contributions to Gadsden.  Supt. Haugen explained 
      the district summary of the Quality of Education Survey Results.  
      This survey was sent home with students and these are the responses 
      from parents.  Supt. Haugen received a letter from Secretary Garcia      

      referring to the GO Bond Issue that will be part of the election 
      process in November.  The State is seeking support for voters to 
      support the General Obligation Bond Issue B which basically 
      provides funding for higher education for their facilities needs.  Supt. 
      Haugen reminded the Board of the Region VII Meeting in Cloudcroft 
      on October 26, 2004.  Supt. Haugen said a request is being sent to 
      NSF for additional funding for a Gadsden Math Initiative in the 
      amount of $190,000.  He said that the Math Scores in the Criterion 
      Referenced Tests have increased from 19% in 1999-2000 to 48% in 
      2003-2004 in the 4th grade, and the 8th grade has gone from a 7% 
      proficiency to 40%.  Supt. Haugen said he received a news release 
      from the Public Education Dept. on the Family and Youth Resource 
      Act informing schools of $1.7available for school districts to provide 
      assistance to families in the various communities to obtain social 

      services that are available through the state.   Gadsden was awarded 
      $90,000 out of the $1.7 million that was available statewide.   Supt. 

      Haugen reminded Board members of the upcoming Board elections 

      on February 1, 2004 for District 2 and 5.  Supt. Haugen submitted the 
      polling places for each of those two districts.  
Board Pres. 
      B.   Board President’s Report— Pres. Garza said that each Board member 
Report
             selected a committee to work with each Assoc. Supt.’s department to 

work on policies.  He selected Support Services and they have already 

met and have reviewed all the policies for that department and are ready 

to be submitted to the Board for their review. 
Board 

      C.   Board Member—Dr. Garcia expressed his sympathy to the family of   
Members

Carlos Ulibarri who passed away Tuesday night.  



Ms. Saenz thanked the principals that showcased their schools and the 

parent from Desert View that represented the parents.  Ms. Saenz said 

that research shows that parent participation is a key factor in better test 

scores of their children.  

Ms. Vargas also thanked the principals and Ms. Lopez PTO President at 

Desert View Elem.
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Mr. Rollings said that the committee he was assigned also met and will be working on policies.  
Student Rep.
      D.   
Student Representative – Absent.

Modification
4.  Modification of the Agenda—Ms. Saenz moved to table  item 7A Supt.’s 
of the Agenda
     Contract to be acted on after the closed session.  Supt. Haugen recommended 

      approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
      Mr. Rollings moved to approve the Agenda as modified.  Supt. Haugen 
      recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.
Consent
5.  Consent Agenda—Mr. Rollings moved to approve the Consent Agenda as
Agenda 
     presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion
     carried unanimously.  

Open Forum
6.  Open Forum—Mr. Salvador Baquera expressed his concerns on the action 
 
     taken on September 23, 2004 regarding the resolution to censure a Board 

     member 

     Ms. Vickie Harder, Vice-President of the Band Boosters at Santa Teresa High 

     School highlighted the Band achievements and requested financial support 

     from the District for a band trip to Boston in April of 2005.  
7.  Action Items
Supt.’s Contract      A.    Superintendent’s Contract—Tabled until after the Closed Session.
Lease

      B. 
Lease Agreement for LU—JTP—Supt. Haugen said this Lease

Agreement 

Agreement is for facility that the District leases from Mr. Dosi 

for LU--JTP
    
Alvarez for the Special Education vocational skills training program.



Ms. Vargas moved to approve the Lease Agreement for LU-JTP as 

presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 

carried unanimously.
Policy GBAA
       C.  Hiring Policy GBAA—.  Supt.  Haugen said this is the procedure for 

Hiring


hiring personnel and was accepted for review at the last board meeting.  

Dr. Garcia moved to approve Policy GBAA—Hiring as presented.  Supt. 
Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 
unanimously.  

Policy AI
       D.   Policy AI—School District Operational Goals--Supt. Haugen said that 

School District

these are the general operating goals used as the basic foundation upon 

Operational

which the school district operates.  Mr. Rollings moved to approve 
Goals


Policy AI—School District Operational Goals as presented.  Supt. 

Haugen recommended approval of the motion. Motion carried 
unanimously.
Policy BKAA
       E.   Policy BKAA—Meeting Rules of Procedure—Supt. Haugen said that 
Meeting Rules

this policy and the following policies were changed to modify the 

wording but mostly remained the same.  These policies are for the 

Board’s review.
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Policy BM                F.  Policy BM—Board Policy Development  

Policy BN
      G.   Policy BN—Development of Procedures

Policy BO
       H.   Policy BO—Policy Dissemination

Policy BP
       I.   Policy BP—Stakeholder Involvement




Supt. Haugen recommended that the Board accept for review Policy 

BKAA to Policy BP.  Dr. Garcia moved to accept for review policy 

BKAA to Policy BP.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the 

motion.  Motion carried unanimously.

Memorandum of     J.    Memorandum of Understanding Early Childhood Transition Team--
 
Understanding 

Supt. Haugen said that this Memorandum of Understanding is to define 
Early Childhood
the role of GISD Early Childhood Transition  Team to ensure adequate 
Transition

planning and timely services for eligible children from birth to age 5.   
Team


Ms. Vargas moved to approve this Memorandum of Understanding as 
presented.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion 

carried unanimously.  
              8.   Discussion Items—None.
Closed
              9.  Closed Session—Mr. Rollings moved to go into closed session for Personnel Session

      Session Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-2, NMSA 1978 as Amended for Personnel 

      Actions and Superintendent’s Contract and for Real Property & Water Rights 

      Pursuant to 10-15-1, H-8, NMSA 1978 as Amended to Discuss Elementary 

      Site.  Supt. Haugen recommended approval of the motion.  Motion carried 

      unanimously.  The Board went into Closed Session at 6:00 p.m.
Reconvened            Dr. Garcia moved to reconvene in Open Session.  Supt. Haugen recom-

In Open                   mended approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.   The Board 

Session                    reconvened in Open Session at 7:10 p.m. Only matters pertaining to 


Personnel Actions, Superintendent’s Contract, and Elementary Site were 


discussed in Closed Session.

Supt.’s
Mr. Rollings moved to extend Mr. Haugen’s contract by one year to the end 

Contract
of June 2006.  Dr. Garcia, Mr. Rollings, Ms. Saenz, and Mr. Garza voted yes; 


Ms. Vargas abstained.  Motion carried.

Adjourned          9.  Mr. Rollings moved to adjourn the meeting.  Supt. Haugen recommended

      approval of the motion.  Motion carried unanimously.  The Board adjourned 

      the meeting at 7:12 p.m.
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